Newsletter





investing in our students

Auction Raises Funds for The Education Foundation



Katie Rolland and Katie Bodnar celebrate a win at the 2018 Auction!

Dan promises

Our Disap World

Auction items included Disney Park Hopper Passes.

A year's worth of fresh flowers, Cleveland Indians tickets and a week on Cape Cod were just some of the tempting auction items up for bid at the 18th auction hosted by The Education Foundation of the Berea Schools.

The auction raised \$48,000 to support Education Foundation programs. The Education Foundation uses the proceeds to provide grants to teachers and staff members who offer students enrichment programs. Such programs in the past have included reading projects for kindergartners, a program on bees, partnering special needs students with typical learners to build a radio-controlled airplane, using robots to teach programming skills to elementary school students, among other projects. The Foundation also manages over 30 scholarships, Payroll Deduction Grants supported by Berea School District employees and grants to new teachers.

"Our Auction Committee does their very best to put on a great event," said Susan Hans, Auction Committee chair and chair of The Education Foundation Board.

More than 200 supporters attended the live and silent auction on March 8 at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Middleburg Heights. They were treated to a buffet where hotel chefs created made-to-order pasta dishes. Volunteers staffed tables filled with nearly

90 auction items. Conducting the live auction was Bob Hale of Benefit Auction Services.

There also were wine and craft beer pulls, a pingpong pick for gift cards, and a drawing for a \$250 prize.

Thank you to the many patrons, sponsors, donors, volunteers and attendees who helped make this event fantastic!



Jim Connell makes a bid.

The Education Foundation is going green to put your green to better use!



Help us put our supporters' donations to good use, investing in the students of Berea City School District, by signing up for our email newsletters. Switching from printed newsletters to an email format will save the Foundation over \$3,000 per year on printing and postage. You still will receive information about the Foundation, but it will be delivered to your inbox instead of your mailbox!

To join the mailing list and stay in the loop with Foundation news, please fill out and return this portion to: The Education Foundation 390 Fair St. Berea, OH 44017. Or, sign up online at **EducationFoundationBerea.org!**

Name(s):		
Email address:	@	

New Scholarship Opportunity for Graduating BMHS Seniors

Friends and family of the late SueAnn Thayer Kratzer have generously established a new scholarship to be awarded yearly at Berea-Midpark High, beginning in May 2019.

SueAnn was a 1973 graduate of Berea High School. She was involved in swimming, was an Aquateen at BHS, taught swim lessons, and lifeguarded in the community. She had a successful career in the garment business, first as a buyer at May Co., Gold Circle, Bullocks, and Miller's Outpost, then transitioned to sales. She later became Vice President of Sales for RAJ SWIMWEAR. SueAnn was fiercely loyal and developed an extensive circle of close friends from grade school through college.

The SueAnn Thayer Kratzer Memorial Scholarship will be awarded to a member of the Berea-Midpark Swim Team who has shown a strong work ethic and has been a leader and contributor to his or her team.

To donate to this scholarship fund, please mail checks to The Education Foundation, 390 Fair St., Berea, OH 44017 or give online at EducationFoundationBerea.org/scholarships.



Welcome New Trustee Cori Farris



Elected to the Berea City School Board in November 2015, Cori Farris joins The Education Foundation this year as the School Board appointee. A resident of Middleburg Heights for over 20 years, her history of volunteer and public service is a demonstration of her commitment to community. She has been a member of boards of our district's PTAs, the Middleburg Heights Food Pantry and also served eight years as a member of the Middleburg Heights Planning Commission. She currently is the Treasurer of the Friends of the Middleburg Heights Library, a role she has held for over 10 years. She is proud of her job as a school board member, including her involvement with the passage of Issue 107, our \$112.5 million bond issue that will bring to life our district's facilities plan.

"This is a very exciting time for our district. We have so much to be proud of, and so many wonderful things ahead. I believe our district is the success it is very much because of the commitment of the Education Foundation. I am proud to serve as a Trustee of this vital partner in education for the children of the Berea City School District."

Spring Payroll Deduction Grants Awarded

Camp Mi-Bro-Be

Len Muni, Middleburg Heights Junior High \$1000 Camp Mi-Bro-Be is a residential outdoor education program for 6th graders. Under the supervision of teachers, BMHS students serve as counselors for the week-long program. This grant will help provide T-shirts and caps for the BMHS student counselors.

Practice Makes Perfect

Brigid Leamon, Grindstone Elementary \$420
This grant will provide speech therapy students with the Practice Makes Perfect Multimodality Home Speech Therapy program. The program is designed to enhance literacy skills by correcting speech sound errors both at home and school. Since accurate speech sound production is the foundation of early literacy skills, parents can play an important role in improving their child's academic success.

STEM Table Tubs

Tami Arthur & Erin Blatnica, Grindstone Elementary \$500 STEM Table Tubs will introduce our youngest elementary students to a variety of Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics problem solving activities beginning in kindergarten. Students will learn how to share, take turns, and work together through verbal communication while developing their own problem solving skills.

AVID (Advancement Via Individual Determination)

Kelly Baumgartner, Berea-Midpark High School \$480 AVID is a college readiness program for students who will typically be the first in their families to attend college. The program is offered to students beginning in 9th grade and culminates in special banquet at the end of Senior year. The grant will help fund the banquet for graduating seniors as well as AVID program materials and supplies.

Message from the Chair

The Education Foundation continues to move forward with new ways to fund opportunities for our students in the Berea Schools. Our first Big Give Day was a resounding success! Thanks to all of you who participated and to Berea Kiwanis for being a matching sponsor. We raised \$3,880 in just over one day- almost double our goal of \$2,018. Dan Karp, Andi Whitaker and the Marketing Committee put together a great campaign that clearly inspired you to donate!

What else is new at the Education Foundation? We regretfully accepted the resignation of trustee Roz Painter-Goffi but were pleased to welcome Cori Farris as our School Board trustee.

As always, students benefited from a variety of enrichment experiences made possible by grants to BCSD staff. You make these opportunities possible through your generous support of the Education Foundation and I truly appreciate your

confidence in our Board of Trustees and your belief in our mission.

Chair, The Education Foundatior

Education Foundation awards over \$45,000 in Scholarships to BMHS Seniors

This year, to mark their 20th anniversary, the **Berea City Club** provided an extra 10 scholarships for our graduating seniors. Special thanks to the Berea City Club for their outstanding dedication to our community. Because of the Club and all of our donors, we were able to award a record number of scholarships: 41 awards to 41 deserving students! Congratulations to the following seniors, who were presented Foundation scholarships on May 24th:

OLIVIA ARMENDAREZ

Berea City Club Scholarship

MARGARET BARTLETT

BHS Class of 1976 Scholarship

JORDYN CAROSELLA

Bob Studier, Jr. Scholarship

STEVAN CITOVIC

Giant Eagle Scholarship

JOSEPH CRESSMAN

Berea Federation of Teachers Academic Achievement Scholarship

GABRIELLA DASHIELL

Berea Board of Education Scholarship

KYLIE DAVIS

Dr. Paul C. Gallaher Scholarship

TRENT EVANS

Joe Stitt Memorial Scholarship

EMILY FORCE

Jessica Leigh Brown Scholarship

BRENDAN FUDALE

Berea City Club Scholarship

SHAARAV GHOSE

Dr. J.R. Andrisek Scholarship

MATTHEW GORMAN

Thomas M. Nosek Science Scholarship

GEORGE HINTON

Berea City Club Scholarship

MADELINE HIROS

Dr. Paul C. Gallaher Scholarship

PHILIP HUNT

Madzy Lineman Scholarship

MUSTAFA HUSEIN

Berea City Club Scholarship

AMAYA JOHNSON

Berea Education Assoc. Paul Swaddling
Memorial Scholarship

TRINITY KIML

Jeffrey D. King Scholarship

ALYSSA KLIMO

Neal & Lynette Knautz Hesche Scholarship

KEVIN KORMAN

D.J. Thurau Scholarship

ALEXIS LEE

OAPSE Local 213 Scholarship

LISA MARTIN

Jill Herrick Future Teacher Scholarship

JARED MCFADDEN

Berea City Club Scholarship

AMBER MCGANNON

Berea City Club Scholarship

VIKKI NGUYEN

Berea City Club Scholarship

ALICIA PEDRAZA

Claudia M. Nosek Art Scholarship

DYLAN PIKRYL

Berea Board of Education Scholarship

MOLLY RAMBEAU

Berea City Club Scholarship

KAYLA REECE

Brian James Floria Scholarship

NOAH REYES

Berea City Club Scholarship

JAYLEN RIVERS

Berea City Club Scholarship

KYLIE RODEN

Berea Federation of Teachers Future Educator Scholarship

QADR-RIFKY RUZBIHAN

Berea City Club Scholarship

MORGAN SABALLOS

BMHS Activities Department Scholarship

KAYLA SCHERER

Dr. James V. Connell Scholarship

ISABELLE SENOYUIT

BHS Class of 1962 Scholarship

SHAYNE SILVER-RISKIN

Berea City Club Scholarship

KAYLA SIMONITIS

Frederick C. Graff Art Scholarship

REBECCA SPANGLER

Dean Kelly Scholarship

ANGELO SVIGELJ-SMITH

Brian Adkins Scholarship

KATHERINE VALENCIC

Carolyn Kreighbaum Memorial Scholarship





390 Fair Street • Berea, OH 44017

CALENDAR

Learn more about the Education Foundation at www.EducationFoundationBerea.org

THE EDUCATION FOUNDATION NEWSLETTER

The Education Foundation Newsletter is published two times a year by The Education Foundation for the Berea City School District. The Newsletter is also available online at www.EducationFoundationBerea.org.

The Education Foundation 390 Fair St. Berea, OH 44017

Andi Whitaker, Executive Director (216) 898-8270 awhitaker@berea.k12.oh.us

Susan Hans, Chair, Board of Trustees

Linda Kramer, Editor

Andi Whitaker, Layout and Design

Members of the Board of Trustees

Ana Chapman, James Connell, Cori Farris,
Marlea Fulchiron, Susan Hans, Eileen Herold, Jill Herrick,
Ann Jaskie, Irene Joyce, Dan Karp, Brian Kessler,
Leroy McCreary, Ann Over, Roslyn Painter-Goffi,
David Pusti, Susan Scheutzow, Tracy Schneid,
Laurie Scriven, Michael Sheppard, Rosalind Strickland,
Consolina Templeman, William Young

Honorary Trustees

Donald Auble, Gregory Cingle, Mark Comstock, Mike Gamella, Ryan Ghizzoni, Marty Healy, Bob Helmer, Brian Hurtuk, Neal Jamison, Doug Kawiecki, Cyril Kleem, R. Terry Krivak, Gary Starr, Mark Stornes, Carol Templeman, F. Porter Vergon, Bruce Wagner, Derran Wimer



Save the Date March 7, 2019

the 19th annual

THE EDUCATION FOUNDATION

This Fall...

The Education Foundation is hosting the

2018 Chevy Cruze CAR RAFFLE

Groups and Organizations interested in selling tickets should contact
Andi at 216-898-8270

50% of your ticket sales go directly to your group!



